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Minutes 
 

The Oklahoma State Board of Podiatric Medical Examiners met on May 10, 2024. The 
special meeting was held consistent with the Open Meeting Act, 25 O.S.2011, § 301 et. seq. 
Advance notice of this meeting was transmitted to the Oklahoma Secretary of State on March 
25, 2024, and posted on the Board's website on April 29, 2024, at 11:43 a.m. in compliance with 
25 O.S. § 311.9.  

 
Members present:  

Bradley Nelson, DPM, Vice-President 
Angela Schuff, DPM, Secretary-Treasurer 
Bradley Beasley, DPM 
Nicole Cupp, DPM 
*Mr. Charles Coker, Public Member 

Member(s) absent:  
Jeremy Mason, DPM, President 

 Others present: 
 Lyle Kelsey, Executive Director of the Podiatric Board  
 Sandra Harrison, Deputy Director of the Oklahoma Medical Board 

Barbara Smith, Executive Secretary for the Oklahoma Medical Board 
Lisa Cullen, Director of Licensing for the Oklahoma Medical Board 
Tyler Seymour, Licensing Analyst 
Jason Fennell, I.T. Network Administrator 
Madalynn Martin, Assistant Attorney General and Board Legal Advisor 

 
Having noted a quorum, Dr. Nelson called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.  
 

 Following review, Dr. Schuff moved to approve the meeting minutes of March 23, 2024, 
as written.  Dr. Cupp seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in the affirmative.   

Mr. Coker joined the meeting. 

The Board then reviewed the request of ALEXANDRIA KLOECK, DPM, for an 
extension of Medical Education requirements.  She currently has 30 in-state hours but has not yet 
registered to obtain the remaining 10 online hours.  Dr. Kloeck stated she hopes to get those 10 
hours completed by June 30th of this year.  Following review and discussion, Dr. Nelson moved 
that Dr. Kloeck be required to obtain, before the end of this cycle, 10 hours of online CME, 6 hours 
of CME for BLS which can also be completed online, for a total of 16 CME hours, and be granted 
a grace period of 12 months to make up the missing CME hours for this compliance period.  Dr. 
Beasley seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in the affirmative.   

BRYAN ANDREW BLANCK, DPM, appeared personally in response to allegations of 
unprofessional conduct. Joseph L. Ashbaker, Assistant Attorney General, appeared on behalf of 
State, and Brian J. Kuester, counsel for Defendant, did not appear.  All witnesses expected to 
testify were sworn. All board members answered negatively regarding any reason why they should 
not be allowed to sit in consideration of this matter.  Defendant confirmed counsel assisted him 
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with the preparation of a Consent Order.  Mr. Ashbaker gave a brief history of the matter and 
presented a Consent Order for the Board’s consideration.   

Dr. Nelson moved to enter into Executive Session.  Dr. Beasley seconded the motion and 
the vote was unanimous in the affirmative.    

*Executive Session 

Dr. Nelson moved to return to Open Session.  Dr. Beasley seconded the motion and the 
vote was unanimous in the affirmative.   

*Open Session  

Upon returning to Open Session, Dr. Nelson moved to accept the Consent Order as 
presented.  Dr. Beasley seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in the affirmative.   

Sandra Harrison provided a handout on current legislation and advised that, of most 
importance, SB 1231 extending sunset of Podiatric Medical Examiners to June of 2027 has been 
approved by Governor Stitt. The Board thanked Ms. Harrison for the information. 

Barbara Smith advised the next board meeting is scheduled for September 27th at 4:00 p.m. 
at the board office.  The Board thanked Ms. Smith for the information.  

 There being no further business, Dr. Nelson moved to adjourn the meeting.  The time was 
4:40 p.m.   


